

## **Tennessee Division**

April 08, 2013

404 BNA Drive, Suite 508 Nashville, Tennessee 37217 Phone (615) 781-5770

> In Reply Refer To: HPP-TN

Mr. Robert M. Rock Transportation Specialist Tennessee Department of Transportation James K. Polk Building, Suite 900 Nashville, TN 37243-0334

Subject: Adjusted Urbanized Area Boundary

Dear Mr. Rock:

The Federal Highway Administration has reviewed your April 03, 2013, request of concurrence for an adjustment to the Johnson City urbanized area boundary, as delineated by the 2010 Census, for the Johnson City Metropolitan Transportation Planning Organization.

The Federal Highway Administration concurs with the adjustment to the Johnson City urbanized area boundary.

If you have any questions regarding this concurrence, please call me at (615) 781-5767.

Sincerely,

Corbin Davis

Planning & Air Quality Specialist

cc: Ms. Tanisha Hall, Long Range Planning Director, TDOT

Ms. Deborah Fleming, Long Range Planning, TDOT

Ms. Brenda Bernards, Long Range Planning, TDOT

Ms. Tarren Barrett, Long Range Planning, TDOT

Mr. Jack Qualls, Long Range Planning, TDOT